RANDOLPH TOWN BOARD MEETING Town of Randolph Office Recorded on Office Laptop June 11, 2025 @ 7:30 PM

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mayor Sim Bell Brandon Miller Kathy Argyle Clay Barker Kaleb Thomson

April Groll (clerk)

ABSENT:

Brandon Hatch

GUESTS:

Gerald Compton Jamie Gregory

Mayor Sim Bell started the meeting at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. Jamie Gregory is here to apply for a business license. The floor was given to her to explain what she is wanting to do. Her company will be called The Hair Gardner. It will be in her grandpa's old house. It is on main street, so it is zoned for commercial. She will be doing hair, nails, body piercing, facials and more. Brandon Miller made a motion to approve her business. Kathy 2nd. All in favor. The business license fee was set for \$50/year. \$25 for the rest of this year.

Sim opened the Public Hearing for the Budget Hearing. The FY 2026 final budget was looked over. April had our accountant look it over last week. Sim asked if there is any public comment. There are no public comments. Brandon Miller made a motion to approve the budget. Kathy 2^{nd} . All if favor. April will file the budget with the State next week. Sim closed the public hearing.

April asked if there are any questions or changes on the minutes. There are not. Clay made a motion to accept the minutes. Kathy 2^{nd} . All if favor. April read the bills. Kathy made a motion to accept the bills. Clay 2^{nd} . All if favor.

Next on the agenda is the Annexation of Outlaw Woodworks. It was approved by the town board on May 22, 2025. The next step is to work with the County Recorder, Assessor, Clerk, and Attorney to make sure that it is State Approved. April talked to Kia from the Recorder's Office today and she said that Outlaw Woodworks needs to get a surveyor and get a mylar printout of the lot. We are waiting on that. As soon as Mel gets it to us, we will get it to Kia to do what she needs to do. We will need to post a sign on the property after that.

Policies & Procedures Update is next. We are on the last 3 sections. A few changes were made. We will move the Grama Ordinance and Request to Ordinances instead of Policy & Procedures.

Lane Leases were discussed next. Gerald Compton is only wanting to pay for and use half of his current lane lease. Kim Wilson came into the office today to see if they could use the other half this summer. The town board agreed that this would be okay. Gerald is good with it also.

No one has talked to the county commissioners about our Tourism Grant. We do not have enough money to replace the tennis court. We are wondering about doing something else with the \$100,000 that we were awarded. Sim will talk to Tami Leonhardt and see what she says.

The sidewalk out on SR16 was talked about. Clay wondered if we could do asphalt instead of concrete. Clay will call Bart from Jones & DeMille and Jeff Erdman from UDOT and see if that is possible. We are wondering if we do it without grant money if we would have so many regulations. Also, if we don't finish the sidewalk, do we need to repay what we have used already on engineering? We are unsure if we will have enough money to do the sidewalk this year with the roads being done.

No updates on the .gov emails & website. This will be moved to next month's agenda.

Kaleb said that the road repairs are getting done. He is almost done with the intersections and pot holes, then they will work on the low spots. Kaleb thinks that it would be a good idea to double chip the intersections and the side of the roads. We want to use all the grant money.

For the elections this year we have four candidates running for Town Board Member and two seats open. They are Brandon Hatch, Kathy Argyle, Dale Wilson, and Brian Weyers. There are two candidates running for Mayor, Sim Bell and Melanie Limb. We will not need to have a primary election.

Jeff & Denise Hamburger said that they would be in charge of the 5K run for the fair. Brandon Miller will get ahold of Jeff and see if they want to do flyers and shirts or if he wants April too. We will order more shirts this year that people can buy the day of the race. Sign ups will start on July 1st. April will ask Shelly if she will do the t-shirts. Doing a local night was talked about. We will continue this to next month's agenda. Brandon Hatch was going to talk to the Fair Board secretary and see what night would be best for this.

Overdue water bills were talked about. Clay texted a few of them.

We will be doing a BBQ for the last softball games. We will do hotdogs, chips, lemonade, and cookies. April will get the food. We will start at 4:30 and end around 8.

The Rocky Mountain Power Franchise agreement needs to be updated this year. The town board agreed on renewing this for 10 years.

Kathy had a few new items. Larry Kennedy had an idea last year to do a community yard sale at the park. Maybe do it this summer? She was wondering if there was any interest in this? Kathy

also had concerns about the physical therapy building on main street. Clay said that they are wanting to tear it down and rebuild. They will have to go through planning and zoning to do this. Kathy got a call last week about very loud inappropriate music being played on the intercom at the football field. Clay had already called Tyler Pugmire about it.

Brandon wondered about starting Ordinances now that we are done with Policies & Procedures. Everyone agreed on doing this.

Bradon Miller made a motion to close the meeting at 9:23 PM. Kathy 2nd. All if favor.

Mayor's Signature

Date

Clerk's Signature